
1 
 

 

Office of MCC 
Email: adgme@nic.in 

GOVERNMENT ODF INDIA 
DIRECTORATE GENERAL OF HEALTH SERVICES 

NIRMAN BHAWAN, NEW DELHI-110108 

 
 
 

Ref. U-12021/02/2025-MEC Dated: 19-04-2025 

NOTICE 
Urgent Attention College Authorities: 

Subject: Opening of intramcc portal for contribution of Super Specialty seats- 
reg 

In reference to the subject matter, it is informed that as per the directions/ instructions 

of the Ministry of Health & Family Welfare, Govt. of India vide letter no. 

V.26012/02/2016-MEP (Pt) dated 04-05-2017 the Medical Counselling Committee 

(MCC) of DGHS has been entrusted to conduct the Online Counselling for allotment 

of Super Specialty (DM/M.Ch) seats in all Medical Educational Institutions of the 

Central and State Governments, Deemed Universities established by an Act of 

Parliament/Act of State or Union Territory Legislature or by a Municipal Body, Trust, 

Society, Company or Minority Institutions. The Super Specialty Counselling for the 

academic year 2024 is expected to start from the first week of May. 

In view of above, the intramcc portal for contribution of 100% DM/ M.Ch seats 

has been opened and is active upto 06:00 P.M of 25.04.2025. Keeping the time bound 

nature of counselling in view, all participating institutes are instructed to contribute the 

D.M/ M.Ch seats available at their institutes at the earliest, so that the seat matrix can 

be prepared timely. Participating institutes are instructed to verify and confirm 

the number of seats (specialty wise) with the seat matrix uploaded on NMC 

website so that any discrepancy in the number of seats can be avoided. The seats 

contributed by institutes will be sent to NMC for further verification. For any 

technical help, kindly contact MCC at 01169227413, 01169227419 
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